
 

 
 

Summary Minutes: AWERB meeting 

Status: Chair approved  

Meeting held: 26 January at 2pm by MS Teams 

Present 
Attendees: 8 plus 2 in attendance, 5 by invitation and 7 apologies. 
 

1 PRESENTATION ON APPLICATION FOR A NEW PROJECT LICENCE:  

An application for secondary availability at the RVC had been received for review.  The aim of the 
project licence was to understand how cells choose and maintain specific fates during development 
and in the adult animal in specific biological systems, notably the gonads, pituitary and sexually 
differentiated tissues and how this leads to disease when the processes goes wrong.  This work was 
important as during the development of an animal, cells have to undergo decisions of cell fate, 
choosing which path to follow. Similar decisions are made throughout life by stem cells and 
progenitors in many tissues. These decisions rely on intrinsic factors, such as transcription factors, 
and extrinsic signals, which together established gene regulatory networks that defined specific cell 
states. These have to be coordinated in time and space to generate functional tissues, organs and the 
anim
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�x The licence needed to include information about the defined points of care.   
�x One of the aims of the licence was to generate new lines. Had there been any general 

welfare scoring developed which might help when developing new models?  Nothing had 
been developed so far though.   

�x Feedback from the lay panel members had expressed concern about the NTS saying it was 
too broad and complex and difficult to follow and they did not fully understand the project 
aims.  This needed to be revised to make it more lay person friendly. 

�x More information was requested on the experimental design, as it would be useful to have 
examples embedded into the project licence.  An example power calculation and EDA 
diagram was needed that the AWERB could review. 

�x The application lacked detailed description of the procedures which would be carried out 
during the next 5 years.  The project was not focused around specifi
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guidelines now advised to avoid specifying volumes and frequencies when there was no 
impact on animal welfare.  It was argued however that when reviewing a project licence it 
was difficult for the reviewers to determine whether the sampling was going to impact on 
welfare, so the maximum should be provided.   It was possible the change to the guidance 
had been made to avoid a potential breach of a licence if a researcher took one too many 
samples when they did not need to, but this did not have any impact on animal welfare.   It 
was agreed that this should be raised with the Home Office Inspector generally for his advice.  
In the interim it was suggested that this information should be included in the animal 
experience section explaining that this was when expecting to take the blood samples and 
the reasons why and how many, rather than as part of a protocol step.  It was good for 
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6 REMAINING ITEMS ON THE AGENDA 
As the meeting had now run out of time, it was agreed that the following items would be circulated 
as reports.  Each AWERB member would provide e-mail confirmation that they had seen the reports 
and were happy with them: 

�x 3Rs 
�x NACWO report 
�x NVS report 
�x Mid term review.   

7 ANY OTHER BUSINESS:  

7.1 Date of next meeting: This was scheduled for 23 February 2021. 

Secretary 
1 February 2021 
 

 


